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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Christmas Fair 
Please come along to our Christmas Fair on Friday 6th December in the school hall. This year Santa’s Grotto 
will be in the Children’s Kitchen—accessed through Beech Class. There will be Christmas wreath making in 
the library area and other stalls in the main entrance. PLEASE try to sell as many raffle tickets as you can 
and come along to support this event. We need the funds raised more than ever this year as our budget is ex-
tremely tight.   
 
Thank You to The Friends 
Last Wednesday KS2 visited the Hackney Empire to see Dick Whittington and his Cat. The children loved 
the trip and I believe the adults did as well. They even had a an ice-cream during the interval. This trip is on-
ly possible with the support of The Friends. My thanks also to Grant, Pam and Sarah for organising the day! 
On Friday of last week the Infant classes were entertained in school with “The Wizard of Oz”. They also had 
a great time. 
 
Carol Service and Nativity Performances 
On Tuesday 10th December at 2pm in the school hall and on Wednesday 11th December at 2pm at St. 
Benet’s Church, Ospringe Road, Acorns, Oak, Ash and Willow classes will be presenting the Infant Nativity: 
“Everyone Loves a Baby”. Parents, carers and extended family and friends are invited to attend.  

On Wednesday 11th December at 6pm the Junior classes will be presenting “Carols by Candlelight” at St. 
Benet’s Church in Ospringe Road. ALL families, Grandparents, friends etc. are invited to join us. This is a 
more traditional celebration of Christmas with some familiar Christmas Carols and some new ones as well! 
Sycamore will be acting out the Christmas story. Whatever your tradition, you are very welcome to join us at 
this lovely event. 

Thank You Nando’s Kentish Town 

Our Year 6 children took a break from their hard work this week to accept an invitation from Sabz at 
Nando’s in Kentish Town. The children made decorations for the restaurant’s Christmas tree, and they were 
then treated to burgers and sides as a “thank you”. Take a look at the tree if you are passing. The whole event 
was offered to our children free of charge and made a great treat for our hard working Beech class. 

Christmas Lunch 
As is traditional in our school, ALL children will be eating Christmas lunch together on Tuesday 17th De-
cember. There is, of course, a vegetarian option, as well as turkey with all the trimmings and pudding. The 
lunch is £2.40 and you can pay on Parentpay. All staff will also be eating their lunch with the children. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
James Humphries 
Headteacher 
 
 



Terrorist Attack Last Friday 
 

Class teachers will be speaking with their individual classes if the 
subject of the incident at London Bridge is raised by children. We 
have received some very good guidance from Camden and the 
PSHE Association on how to respond to questions from children. 
 
We always carry out a site specific pre - trip visit for our school 
trips and staff always locate a “safe haven”, usually a local school, 
where children would be kept safe in the event of any sort of inci-
dent during a school trip. As you know, Hi Vis vests are worn so 
that children and staff can be spotted swiftly and mobile numbers 
are swapped by staff for quick communication. 
 
There is some excellent advice for parents and carers who wish to 
speak with their children about the incident from the NSPCC at this 
link:  
 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/what-we-do/news-opinion/supporting-
children-worried-about-terrorism/ 
 
Please speak to a member of staff  if you have any concerns related 
to any of the advice given. 

Reminder 
 

Our school will be CLOSED next Thursday, 12th December, as it 
will be used as a polling station. Please contact the NW5 Playproject. 
You can contact Sharley here: 
 
http://www.nw5project.moonfruit.com/ 
 
If there is enough demand for places then they may be open on the 
day to support working parents/carers. 



 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday to all those children who 
have a birthday in December. 

 
Faris  Kailoh  Jaber   Theo  

Alex  Leo   Maya  Honor 
  Isam   Harry   Jack   Paul 
Charlotte  Teddie   Alexandra 

 

Consultation for the  
Criteria for Admission 2021-2022 

 
Please note that there is a consultation for our admission 
arrangements for 2021-2022 for Kentish Town CE 
School.  The proposed criteria can be found on the 
school’s website www.kentishtown.camden.sch.uk /
schoolinfo/admissions 
 
The consultation will be from Monday 9th December 
2019 until Monday 20th January 2020, any comments for 
the Governing Board should be directed to Sarah Haag, 
SAFO at the school or 
s.haag@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk  



 



 






